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In this column, ten issues ago, | lamented the prospect of Youngs having to
quit the Ram Brewery in Wandswaorth. The prospect has now become reality
and this wonderful institution will succumb to the harsh realities of modern life.
The brewery, rams, dray horses, ancient beam engines and all will replaced
by ‘development’ — possibly luxury apartments for those wishing to be handily
sited for the grid locked South Circular Road. Meanwhile, *Ordinary’, Special,
Winter Warmer and other beers will be brewed at Bedford under the auspices
of a new company Wells-Youngs.
Maybe the brewers at Bedford can replicate the distinctive Youngs flavours
(good luck, chaps, it hardly works anywhere else!) and maybe the shed loads
of moolah that Youngs will acquire from selling the brewery site will enable
them to develop their estate. But the Ram Brewery was something more than
bricks and mortar with a brewing plant inside. Wells-Youngs sounds like what
it is — a commercial convenience and contrivance. It seems little short of
astounding that London is now reduced to one major brewery and a handful of
micros. | have to say that my heart sank when | heard of the link with Welis, |
can't honestly recall the last time | chose a Bedford brew unless the
alternatives were totally dire.
Another factor worth mentioning in this context is the extra traffic on the M1 as
“Youngs’' beers are transported to its former heart lands. I've argued before
that it can hardly be beneficial for beer to be carted around the country and
there is an ever stronger moral argument against such practice as awareness
of climate change increases.
Wells-Youngs lorries will soon be jostling for road space with their
counterparts from Bury St Edmunds when our chums at Greene King
complete the demise of Hardy & Hanson. Te be fair, you can hardly blame H
& H shareholders (like those of Ridley and Gales for instance} of taking the
money, thanks very much. GK clearly care not a jot for the history and
heritage of H & H and its rare and genuine Victorian brewhouse: it's the 250
pubs and their catering profits they want. Sadly, H & H have little trade outside
its East Midlands heartlands and thus no significant brand names. Nothing
waorth hanging on to there, then. Some ersatz Kimberley brews will be churned
out of Bury for a year or two and then its IPA and Speckled Hen. | guess the
Youngs name may last a little longer.
To change the subject, | was in a pub recently (how about that!} listening to
the group of blokes on the next table. All bar one were drinking real beer; the
other proclaimed he went on to lager at the start of every summer. The beer in
this pub was excellent and a nice cool temperature — a credit to the cellarman
in fact. Are some people simply brainwashed into thinking that artificially
chilled drinks are preferable to well kept traditional ales or are there really
some unprofessional landlords out there?
Keep cool!
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